From: Esther, Chan

Sent: 03 January 2024 16:10

To: acquahkingsley

Cc: robinsonwilsonsolicitors.co.uk; Legister, Linda; Business Licence

Subject: CONSULT: New Premises - Palm Island Lounge, 1 Craven Park Road, NW10 8SE -

30411

LICENSING ACT 2003
Licence: New Premises
Reference: 30411

Dear Sir/Madam,

Applicant: Kingsley Adjei
Premises: Palm Island Lounge, 1 Craven Park Road, NW10 8SE

On the behalf of the Licensing Authority, | am the respective officer consulting on this
application. To assist with my assessment, please could you clarify the following

points:

Operating Schedule

Please can you provide evidence of how you reached the capacity of 60-80
people?

How many tables and chairs can the restaurant hold?

What type of cuisine will you provide?

Will alcoholic drinks be served with a substantial meal only?

Will you permit vertical drinking?

Will you employ SIA staff and how many do you intend to employ?

Will the ID scanner be used throughout the operating hours or only specific
hours?

Who will be responsible for scanning your patrons?

Will you be on site to manage the premises on a daily basis?

Licensable Activities

Proposed Hours - You have listed Christmas Day, Christmas eve, Summer
months, Easter, Good Friday, Bank Holidays and Independence days as
seasonal variations and non-standard timings, however you have not specify
the proposed times. If you wish extend the timings, the consultation period will
restart. Please confirm how you wish to proceed?

Regulated entertainment - If you intend to host events, please describe nature
of the events?

Will the events be run by a promoter or in house staff?

How often do you intend to host events?

Will you provide facilities for dancing?

Please confirm if you intend to use the rear garden for licensable activities?
Are there residents living in the flat above and behind the premises?



Lease

¢ Have you signed the lease and how many years?
e Are you the business rate payer?

The Licensing Authority propose the refusal of the application, until the above
information is provided.
Kind Regards

Esther Chan
Licensing Inspector



